NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

March 1, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Deborah Hill, Bill Grafton, Sean Sutton and David Osborne.

Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:

Motion: Sean Sutton motion to accept the agenda as written.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed: None
PUBLIC HEARING

1 Loring Drive / SE52- 967 /Addition                                                                                      NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Robert Petrucelli / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting

Kevin Grady – Grady Consulting spoke of the project, which is the construction of an addition located within the 100’ buffer zone. John Zimmer delineated the Wetlands. Addition is in 3 sections. 1) Build a new garage. 2) Bump-out of existing kitchen. 3) The addition of a section for storage.  

There are two permeable paver systems. There is a 12’ reservoir court to provide storage for run off. Berm along existing driveway. The existing roof drains are piped into an intermittent stream and will be rerouted through the rain garden.  This construction is all within grassed and pre-disturbed areas. There will be native species along edge of driveway. 

Abigail Hardy visited the site. She is concerned with close proximity to the wetland and the concentration of work within the 50’buffer zone. Deborah Hill would like to see if there are any alternatives as to keeping things away from the wetland. 

Ron Petrucelli was present. Abigail Hardy suggested a site visit without snow cover. Kevin Grady is proposing addition of drains to avoid impact to the buffer zones. Deborah Hill voiced concern about taking water away from the wetlands. David Osborne asked if the project could be staked for the site visit. A two-four week continuation was suggested, weather permitting.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to continue the hearing on 1 Loring Drive until 3/15/11 at 7pm.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

76 Hemlock Drive / SE52- 969/Wastewater Disposal System Replacement                              NOI 

Applicant: Bruce Graham & Ann Buchanan / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental 

Steve Ivas presented the plan to the Commission members. There is a BVW line on the plan that was the same line approved by the Commission in 2005. Currently there are a few leaching fields, one of which extends into the wetlands. The applicant is proposing to rebuild the system and move the leaching field to the furthermost corner away from the wetland outside the 100’ buffer. The existing leaching field will be abandoned in place. 

Motion: Bill Grafton made a motion to close the article on 76 Hemlock Drive.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

711 Main Street / SE52- 968 / Construction of Retail Bldg. with parking                                  NOI

Applicant: Tom McNulty, Hingham Lumber / Representative: John Cavanaro, Cavanaro Consulting

Present: Tom McNulty from Hingham Lumber, John Cavanaro and Michael Joyce – Cavanaro Consulting, Sean Papage – Landscape Architect.

John Cavanaro presented the plan for the proposed construction of a 12,500 square foot retail building within 100’ of a BVW. Property is odd shaped configuration with two principle resource areas. One is the BVW almost diagonally with Main Street that cuts over the abutter’s lot. This wetland is bordering the riverfront that’s located further off property. There’s a 50’buffer and a 100’buffer from the BVW. A portion of the property is within the jurisdiction of Natural Heritage and they have been notified of the filing. Pictures were shown of the lot and its present condition. 

Hingham lumber, which has been in business for over 60 years, would like to design the property to fit their needs and also improve the existing property. They presented a program of a building of about 15,000 square feet.  There are constraints with the wetland and the buffer zones and the lot shape.

They would be treating the Stormwater with today’s standards. Front yard would be the location of the septic system. They are trying to take advantage of as much of the area away from the buffer. 2/3 of the store will be retail with 1/3 used for storage. The loading facility  would be to the rear of the property. 

They would like to capture all the runoff from the impervious surfaces and the roof and treat that independently. They will also create a permanent vegetative buffer. 

wetland line was flagged in October of last year. The principle delineation was of the BVW. The riverfront was not flagged. It was compiled from a plan that was done for this property. It was understood that they were well beyond the riparian and they were focusing on the building itself. 

Deborah Hill said that she feels that they are adding too much impervious surface. Abigail Hardy recommends that the Commission perform a site visit once the snow groundcover is gone. She also recommends that the Commission hire an Engineer for stormwater and design review. She is concerned with the amount of impervious surface within the 50’ buffer zone. Abigail Hardy asked if a file number was issued.  John Cavanaro said that a file number was issued today from DEP. Abigail Hardy passed out photos of damage and debris on the site. She would like to speak to Natural Heritage and confirm if this area is mapped for box turtle habitat.

Tom McNulty - from Hingham lumber. Went over concept of the building. One thing is that it is a hybrid – it is not only a hardware store but also a drive-through warehouse. 2/3 of the building, approximately 8,000 square feet would be a hardware store and office. 1/3 of building, 4500 square, would be a drive through warehouse. There were limitations. They started with 18,000 square feet and are now down to 12,500 square feet. 

Sean Papage - Landscape Architecture.  He explained that the intent of the area was to create a permanent barrier to the buffer. Plant a large quantity of wetland and woodland plants. They are proposing a lot of the same mix that now exists. They want to consider this as habitat vegetation. They would apply a seed mix as a ground cover. The seed mix is a conservation wildlife seed mix. They would use this in any areas that they are disturbing. There will be plantings against the front of the building. Deborah Hill said that the work in the riverfront area would need to meet the performance standards.  David Osborne said that we should have someone review the wetland line. John Cavanaro suggested having their wetland scientist in attendance with the Commission members, when the site visit is done. Abigail Hardy said to have the edge of the proposed pavement staked for the site visit. She suggested having John Zimmer present. Deborah Hill said that we would need an Engineering view for the Stormwater management. Abigail Hardy would like them to look at the footprint. John Chessia could be used. 

John Joseph – abutter - is looking forward to the project.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved that the Conservation Commission hire a peer reviewer engineer to review the project including the Stormwater, provided by the applicant, to meet the DEP Stormwater standards and also to review the project in terms of any engineering concerns related to the Wetland Protection Act.

Second: Sean Sutton  

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to continue the hearing to 3/15/11 at 7pm.

Second: Sean Sutton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

Forest Ridge, Lot 8 / SE52-94 / Change house location                                    Request for Minor Mod. 

Applicant: Arthur Rowe / Representative: Jim Leonard, Sun Construction

Jim Leonard reviewed the plans and made a couple of changes such as moving the house location 10’ to the right and added a 10’x12’bay, a set of stairs and a wall. He then explained grading that would be done.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved that we accept the request for minor modifications, made by the applicant, and accept the new revised plan with a revision date of 2/10/11.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

51 Hoop Pole Lane / SE52- 962 / Barn Pasture                                                                         OOC

Applicant: David & Catrina Dirubbo / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental 

Abigail Hardy had presented the prepared the findings and denial rationale. 

Abigail Hardy read the comments from letters submitted to the Conservation Commission: 

The first letter read was from Burton Bryan (not present) dated 2/24/11. Deborah Hill agreed with Burton Bryan’s comments and felt it was good to read this letter into the record.

The second letter read was from Town Counsel - Bob Galvin. He made changes to finding #5. Abigail Hardy read the changes. She also read a minor change to the denial rationale under Point #2,

Deborah Hill suggested highlighting the fill level from Peter Fletcher’s report. Deborah Hill also added some clarification in paragraph #1 regarding the jurisdictional wetland resource area. 

Bill Grafton added, on page 3, changes to the wording of “above findings” instead of using “conclusions”.

He also added, on page 4, changing the word “demands”. Everyone agreed that the word “demands” should be left.  

Deborah Hill said that we should also, along with the denial, issue an Enforcement Order based on the last letter.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved that we issue an Order Of Conditions denying the project at 51 Hoop Hole Lane with the findings that were discussed tonight at this hearing.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Abigail Hardy then read letters that were sent by the Commission dated 4/7/10 and 7/30/10. The letters were read for clarification as to what the Enforcement Order should contain.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue an Enforcement Order to David and Catrina DiRubbo, the property owners of 51 Hoop Pole Lane, that requires them to remove the fill in the areas described in the letter dated 4/7/10 and that the requirements listed in that demand letter of the same date be included as the requirements of said enforcement letter.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

126 Riverside Drive/ SE52-963 / Garage Addition


                                  OOC 

Applicant: Brian Krivitsky / Representative: Brook Munroe

Deborah Hill requested a review of the plans. Abigail Hardy said that this was a minor change to the original plan for a garage addition and a small addition or pavement to the driveway. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue an Order Of Conditions to 126 Riverside Drive, with the condition that we cannot accept the wetland line, due to snow cover.

Second: Sean Sutton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

80 Old Meetinghouse Lane / SE52- 966 / Raze/Rebuild dwelling, construct shed, pier & dock   OOC  

Applicant: Jeffrey Caira / Representative: Brenda Sullivan, Cavanaro Consulting

Abigail Hardy distributed and dock plans for review by the members. Deborah Hill said that her only concern was storing of dock on the salt marshes. Abigail Hardy suggested the verbiage “Floats or other debris shall not be stored on the salt marshes”.

Deborah Hill moved to issue a boilerplate Order Of Conditions with the one special condition that the float not be stored on the salt marsh.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed: None

Washington Street/Ridge Hill Road / SE52- 964 / Upgrade/Replacement of existing infrastructure  OOC                    

Applicant: John McInnis, Norwell Water Dept. / Representative: Eric Ford, Stantec Consulting Serv. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to issue a boilerplate for the Washington Street/Ridge Hill Road/SE52-964 for the replacement of existing infrastructure. 

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

122 Mount Blue Street (Bl. 9, Lots 25 & 26) / SE52- 965 / Wetland Delineation                    ORAD 

Applicant: Donald Forslund / Representative: Joshua Bows, Merrill Associates

Abigail Hardy said that the Commission voted to accept the entire line.  

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue an ORAD for 122 Mount Blue Street accepting the wetland line as delineated.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee reports

Christopher Mickle was not present.

David Osborne has not had a new meeting recently.

Wildcat Conservation Restriction and Monitoring scope of services

Deborah Hill suggested that the item 3C should be stricken from the memo on Wildcat LLC. Abigail Hardy said that she will continue to discuss this matter with John Chessia
Motion: Deborah Hill moved to accept the Wildcat Conservation Restriction and Monitoring scope of services with the exception of number 3C, under section B.

Second: Bill Grafton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Highway Barn Violation – Fence

Abigail Hardy submitted a new plan to the members for review. David Osborne said that all this is put into two articles; one for $70k for a new fence and one for $90k for removal of old fill.

Hatch Lot Sign

Abigail Hardy emailed information regarding the Hatch Lot sign to the members. David Osborne suggested that a smaller sign be posted with eyehooks under the sign addressing hunting. 

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS
1. Bills – Debra Kruk - $300

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to pay the bills.

Second: Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: August 4, 2009

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to accept the minutes with minor editing.

Second: Deborah Hill 




In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to adjourn.

Second: Bill Grafton




In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 5, 2011.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman

